March 12, 1973

Mr. Ghevont Aghajanian
8200 Hisconsin Avenue
Apartment 1012

Bethesda, Maryland 20014

Dear Mr. Aghajanfan:

We are extremely grateful for your willingness to
be a St. Vartan Steward, and for your generosity
in donating $100 in your capacity as a Steward.
We hope this will be a beginning in establishing
true stewardship in our Church.

A special lapel pin is being prepared for Stewards,
and as scon as they are ready we will be very
nzﬁ?sed to send you one which we earnestly hope you
il wear.

It is our hope that you will renew your stewardship
regulariy each year, about which we will be in touch
with you.

Thank you again, and very best wishes.

Sincerely,

JA:aa Jack Antreassian
encl/rec.



